Olivehurst Public Utility District

Agenda Item Staff Report

Meeting Date: 12/19/2019

Item description/summary:

Receive an update on the status of the Steel Main Replacement Project

As you may know from previous updates, we have been working with the Yuba IRWM to submit two
projects to DWR for grant funding consideration. One of those projects is the Steel Main Replacement
Project. With the YWA cost share of $1.4 million, OPUD is requesting approximately $1.6 million from
DWR. The regions application was submitted on 12/06/2019. DWR expects to send responses fairly
quickly in early 2020, with projects expected to begin around mid 2020.

Fiscal Analysis:

None expected. OPUD’s cost share was covered via YWA grant.

Employee Feedback

Very Positive

Sample Motion:

Information Only

Prepared by:

Christopher Oliver, Public Works Engineer




